
 

Term 1 Week 8 2022 

Principal's Message  

Harmony Day was celebrated on Tuesday, with lots of our students coming to school in their orange 

clothes.  The classes discussed the theme of Harmony Day - Everyone Belongs. With Australia being one 

of the most successful multicultural countries, we should recognise and celebrate this and work to 

maintain it. We all have those one or two things that we love, which has originated from somewhere 

else in the world, be it food, sport, music, games or a family member.  We celebrate our diversity and 
enjoy living in such a brilliant country.  



 

 

 



 

 

 

The National Day of Action Against Bullying was also part of the LMPS activities this week.  Our school 

leaders did an excellent job of hosting a whole-school assembly to share information about what 

bullying is and to give the message that bullying is never OK.  All classes took part in activities too, 

sharing the message to Stand Up, Stand Strong, Stand Together in our efforts to stamp out bullying.  



 

 

1 - Whole school Assembly 



 

2 - KW say bullying is not OK 

 

Stage 1 Team 

Introducing the wonderful Stage 1 team.  Stage 1 is Year 1 and Year 2, and both years are very important 

for students to build their foundational skills for learning throughout life.  These years are when lots of 

reading, writing and early number skills are learned and become a part of every day life.  Parents will see 
growing confidence and excitement  in their children as skills are learned and challenges overcome.   



 

3 - Mrs Jo Stopps - Assistant Principal - 1S 



 

4 - Mrs Nelson - 1/2N 



 

5 - Miss Zalasinski - K/1Z 



 

6 - Miss Curtis - 2C 



 

7 - Mrs van Buul - 2V 

Help Needed for the P&C Audit 

The P&C are looking for a suitably qualified person to audit the P&C financial records for 2021.  If you 

are able to assist, please contact the school on 4358 1171, and the office ladies will pass your details 
onto the relevant P&C members.  

Vaping 

While we have had very few incidences of vaping in the school, this is something that appears to be 

more and more prevalent amongst young people.  A new package has now been released by NSW 

Health in collaboration with Cancer Council  NSW and  NSW Department of Education.  Please have a 

conversation with your child about the dangers of vapes.  If you would like more information and further 

links to learn about the dangers of vaping, please go to: 

Get the fact on the dangers of vaping 

Take care and keep well 

Narelle Baldwin 

Principal 

https://lakemunmor-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/news/2022/3/get-the-facts-on-the-dangers-of-vaping.html


Upcoming Events 

March                

            22                         Backflips against Bullying Incursion for all students 

            29                         PBL Rewards Day 

April 

            01                          Assembly of Recognition 

            04  - 08                  Scholastic Book Fair 

            08                          Easter Hat Parade 

                                           Last Day of  Term 1 

            27                          Students return Term 2 

LMPS Sports News 

The Wallarah Zone Swimming Carnival was held at Mingara on March 2nd. 24 students represented Lake 

Munmorah across 64 events! Lulu, Sunni and Havi Williams had a successful day and earnt their place at 

the Sydney North Carnival. Sunni also came away with the Junior Age Champion award. Go Sunni! All 3 

students travelled to Homebush on Wednesday, where I’m told they had excellent races, but narrowly 

missed the finals in their respective events. Well done, Team Williams! 

In other news, we have two Year 6 students, Jett and Kaprice at the Wallarah and Tuggerah Lakes 
Combined PSSA Touch Football Trials today. We wish them the best of luck! 

One of our Year 4 students, Mel Hottes will be travelling to Sydney this weekend to participate in the 

State Athletics Championships. She will be competing in the 10 years Shotput and 100m sprint. What a 

fantastic achievement.  

LMPS wish you all the best and can’t wait until Monday to hear about your events! 



Awards  
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The Second-Hand Uniform Shop 

On Monday the P&C opened the second-hand uniform for the first time this year.  The uniform shop is 
located at the back of the hall and will open on:  

Monday 28th March from 8:30-9:00am  

Friday 8th April – After the Easter Hat Parade 

Items range from $2-$5 and payment needs to be made by cash only.  

  

WANTED 



The P&C are seeking a bookkeeper or accountant that can audit our books. If you can help please make 
contact with us via email at :  

lmps-treasurer@outlook.com  or direct message on our Facebook Page – Lake Munmorah Public School 

P&C AGM 

Coming up is the AGM for the P&C, this will be held on Thursday 7th April in the staffroom from 5:30pm. 

We always welcome new members and love new ideas that people bring.  Sometimes if you can offer 
just an hour of your time it’s very much appreciated.  

EASTER RAFFLE 

Easter is around the corner and the P&C will be holding an Easter Raffle to be drawn at the conclusion of 

the Easter Hat parade. We are asking families if they could kindly donate something to go towards the 
raffle. All donations can be left at the office.  

 FUNDRAISING  

We are looking for some new fundraising ideas, if you have any ideas on things that haven’t been done 

before, please contact us on our Facebook page (Lake Munmorah Public School P&C), leave your details 
with the office or you can email:-  

lmps-pandc@outlook.com 

Thank you,  

P&C Committee 

Library 

 

BOOK CLUB Issue 2 is out. Most students should have picked up their copy of the catalogue in library 

this week. There are lots of great books to choose from, with new releases and many priced at $5.00 or 

less!!  

Orders can be placed online via the Scholastic website using their LOOP option for parents. Alternatively, 

students can order by filling out the order form inside the back cover of the Book Club brochure and 
sending it, along with the payment, to the office or library.  

Orders for Issue 2 are due on Friday 25th March. 

mailto:lmps-treasurer@outlook.com


 

This term there is also a BOOK FAIR in the library from Friday 1st April to Friday 8th April (last week of 

Term 1). Parents can come in to purchase books after 3:00pm each day (except Tuesday) and after the 

Easter Hat Parade on Friday 8th April. 

Happy Reading, 

Julie Treharne 

Community News  
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